
QUARTER DECK
It is hard to imagine a pret-
tier weekend to open... 
the sailing  season  than  we 
had this year.  The sun  and 
temperature were perfect.  
The wind left  a  little to be 
desired on  Saturday  (actu-
ally  the wind just  plain  left).  
However,  after  Reverend 
Bill  Egelhoff blessed the 
Fleet, the Rennie twins led 
the annual singing of the 

naval hymn, and Jon  Moody  and Mike Calkins 
treated us to an  evening  of great  food, music and 
dancing,  the wind did its part  in time to give us good 
racing  on  Sunday,  rounding  out a  beautiful  spring 
weekend and an  auspicious start to the sailing  sea-
son.  Mr. Roberts,  Wildcat, and the club grounds and 
clubhouses were all looking their  best  and ready  for 
action.  The One Design  fleets didn’t  get  out  to race, 
but pre-race preparations were much in  evidence, 
and a  strong turnout seems likely  for  the Stewpot 
Regatta  on  the 28th.   A  round of applause is in  order 
for  everyone who worked so hard over  the last  five 
months to get us here in such great shape.

The winter  and spring  race committee training 
sessions and David Hazlehurst’s crew  development 
initiative accomplished their  goals of recruiting  and 
preparing  new  crew  and race committees.  George 
Burke and Ed O’Connor  did a  first class job organiz-
ing  a  safety  seminar  we hope will become an  annual 
pre-season  opportunity  to increase awareness and 
knowledge of safety  related issues for  anyone ven-
turing out  into the Bay  and beyond.  But  the training 
and learning  opportunities don’t stop when  the sea-
son  begins.  Elizabeth  Staas is planning to provide 
racing  rules and tactics seminars over  the course of 
the year,  team  racing workshops are on  the drawing 
board, and there will  be further  opportunities to 
master  operation of our  Race Committee boats.   
Proposals for  hands on  sessions with  marine elec-
tronics,  and for  an  afternoon of participatory  man 
overboard (or is it  Person In  Water?) drills in  Fish-

ing  Bay  aimed at  families who cruise the bay  (and 
anyone else who wants practice), are all  being 
fleshed out.   So keep your  eyes out  for  these and 
other chances to increase your  knowledge.  Each  of 
these programs is also an  opportunity  to pass on 
what  you  know  by  volunteering  to help out.   If you 
want to get  involved,  or  have an idea for  a  program 
or  activity  you’d like to see the club offer  speak  up 
and let  us know.  Helping  each other  master  “the art 
and science of sailing”  and acquire “knowledge of 
the theory  and practice  of seamanship,  navigation, 
meteorology  . .  .  and allied subjects”   is what  we do 
and what we are here for.

Within a month after  my  holding  forth  so confi-
dently  about how  good our  budgeting  and planning 
processes are, our  ability  to deal  with unwelcome 
surprises without abandoning  our  priorities or  ex-
ceeding  our budget is being  put  to the test.  As you 
may  have noticed,  the drysail  hoist  on  Jackson  Creek 
is out of commission.  The hoist, which  was used 
when  we got  it  in  1989, seems to have reached the 
end of its useful life,  and preparations are underway 
to replace it  and get  it  back in  service as quickly  as 
possible.   On  a  happier  note,  the pool  work is on 
schedule for completion  in  time for  the opening  of 
the pool Memorial  Day  weekend, and Ric  Bauer and 
his band of volunteers are on  target  to complete in-
stallation  of a  wood floor  in  the barn  by  the time you 
read this.

Plans are already  well underway  for the annual 
race to Urbanna and our  return to Rosegill for  the 
celebration  of the end of the spring  sailing season 
and beginning of summer, but  between now  and 
then  we have six  weeks of the sailing  and racing 
we’ve been  looking  forward to all  winter.   Sail  safe, 
sail  fast, and sail fair. If I don’t  see  you  on the 
docks...

 I’ll look for you on the water. 
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FBYC BOARD 
MEETING 
HIGHLIGHTS 
April 12, 2007

Meeting called to order  at  6:05 
p.m. by  Commodore Allan  Hey-

ward.
REAR COMMODORE – R. 

NOEL CLINARD

SECRETARY – Four  mem-
bers are delinquent  in  paying their 

dues and will receive certified let-
ters advising  that if payment  in  full 

is not received by  April  30, mem-

bership will be suspended. A  New 
Member  Reception  will be held 

again  this year  in  conjunction  with 
a  Board meeting in Deltaville on  a 

date to be determined at  the May 
Board meeting. 

HOUSE – Wes Jones advised 
that  the painters have finished 

painting the clubhouse.

DOCKS – Alex  Alvis reported 
that  all  slips have been  assigned 

and there are three boats on  the 
waiting list.  A  survey  of the docks 

(depths,  widths,  etc.) has been 

made and the annual  maintenance 
and inspection  of the hoist  has been 

performed; however,  the hoist is 
currently  out  of service but  repairs 

should be completed before Open-

ing Day.
SOCIAL – Mike Calkins would 

like to invite  Hampton  YC,  Rappa-
hannock River  YC and Yankee 

Point YC to the Rosegill social.

GROUNDS – Clean  Up Day 
was very  successful with  52  volun-

teers.  Mayo Tabb has been coordi-
nating  with  David Lee of the Stove 

Point Improvement  Association 

(“SPIA”)  about purchasing  several 
signs designed to slow  traffic  to be 

installed on  the east and west sides 
of the property. A  white “cross 

walk”  will also be painted on the 

road in line with the west entrance.
  Ric Bauer  discussed the pool 

repair  work.  An inspection  with  the 
plastering  contractor  showed that 

the entire  bottom  and many  spots 

on  the sidewalls were chipping  and 
must  be repaired.  The “baby”  pool 

will be repaired at  the same time 
and the pools should be ready  by 

Memorial Day weekend.

  Strother  Scott  recommended 
that  a representative from  the club 

discuss SPIA’s proposed water  sys-
tem  project with David Lee and de-

termine to what degree, if any,  the 
club should be involved.

WEBMASTER – All  of the 
Sailing  Events now  have “Chairs” 

listed online.  David Hazlehurst  has 

provided Strother Scott  with  the 
data  for  the 2007  crew  candidates. 

Strother  has created a  new  Crew 
Finder  link,  which  includes the 

2006  and 2007  candidates,  and is 

accessible on the home page. The 
new  Volunteer  system  has been  set 

up on  the web site and Strother  re-
viewed the different  sections of a 

“Manual  for  Web Site Tools & 

Events”  and how  the Manual can be 
used to manage events and volun-

teers.  Commodore Heyward asked 
that  Board members review  the 

Manual, try  out the web tools avail-

able during  the next  30 days,  and 
be prepared to decide at  the May 

Board meeting  how  we can  best 
implement a  system  to record all 

volunteer names.

PUBLICITY  – David Hazle-
hurst  advised that Valerie Hubbard 

is working  on  an  article for  Virginia 
Living.  Lee Graves, a  sports re-

porter  for  the Richmond Times 

Dispatch, plans an article on  crew 
recruiting.

VICE COMMODORE – 
RICHARD A. BAUER, JR.

FLEET  CAPTAIN – Jay  Buhl 

sent  the 2007  Sailing Schedule to 
the Coast  Guard.  Jay  expressed 

thanks to everyone involved in  the 
training sessions conducted this 

year  to date and especially  to David 

Lee who has already  spent 8+ days 
focused on  Race Committee train-

ing.
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ONE DESIGN DIVISION  – 
Tom  O’Connell advised that he has 

checked the boats in  the small boat 
parking  lot  and there are some that 

do not  have sticker  numbers,  which 

is a  requirement for  all boats whose 
owners have paid to keep them 

there. He will try  to determine the 
names of the boat owners.

CRUISING DIVISION  – 

George Burke reported that 67 
people registered for  the Safety  at 

Sea program  on April 14  in  addition 
to the special guests and speakers.

JUNIOR DIVISION – To 

date,  there are 43  signed up for 
Junior  Week,  17  for OptiKids and 

four  for  Learn2Sail. Eric  Powers 
suggested that  the early  registra-

tion  deadline be extended 10 days. 

The Board agreed that  the lease to 
rent a  small house at  Gene Ruark’s 

marina should be signed to ac-
commodate the Junior  coaches. 

Eric  is still  trying  to hire  a  local 

coach (paid) to help with  spring 
practices and some CITs (unpaid) 

to assist  the coaches during Junior 
Week. FBYC is also working with 

Christchurch  School,  Hampton  YC 

and St.  Christopher’s School to 
bring high  school sailing  to the 

club.  Several events will  be held at 
the club in  April/May  that  will  in-

clude some FBYC juniors.  It  is 

hoped that  this cooperation will 
lead to the eventual development  of 

a  club-based FBYC high  school sail-
ing program.

FLEET  LT.  – Mike Dale re-

ported that the hull  on  Mr.  Roberts 
has been  repaired and new  equip-

ment  for  the boats has been  in-
stalled.

PROTEST  – Elizabeth  Staas 
needs a  room  that will  hold more 

than  20 people for  the Dave Pyron 
Racing  Rules seminar  and would 

appreciate hearing from  anyone 

who has a location to recommend.
PARTICIPATION  – David 

Hazlehurst  reported that 15  people 
turned out  for  the first  day  of on-

the-water crew  training. The April  7 

session  was not  held because of 
snow. Brochures prepared by  Jon 

Deutsch advertising  the club have 
been printed and are ready for use.

NEW  BUSINESS – Ric Bauer 

presented drawings showing the 
projected use of the  10 stalls in the 

barn  located on  the new  property. 
Three of the stalls are currently  be-

ing  used by  Dixon.  He recom-

mended that  three be used for  the 
Junior  Division  and two for  one-

design  storage,  with  two uncom-
mitted at this time. He has an  esti-

mate for  installing  wood flooring  in 

seven  of the 10 stalls,  and the Board 
approved the installation  of the 

flooring system.
  Allan  Heyward announced 

that  several recommendations con-

cerning  the 4-year  membership 
rule for  sponsors under  the Mem-

bership Guidelines would be 
brought  up for  discussion  before 

the Board in May.

  Tom  Hawksworth  has con-
tacted Chip Hall  about  making 

Jackson  Creek  a  “no discharge” 
body  of water.  Stove Point resi-

dents want  more enforcement  of 

the law  pertaining  to what is dis-
charged into the creek.

  There being  no additional 
business,  the meeting  was ad-

journed at 8:05 p.m
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Membership Updates
Final Approval: 
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Goldthwaite; 

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Latell

MEMORIAM

STUART F. CARWILE
8/26/42 – 4/16/07

Stuart F. Carwile passed away on April 16, 
2007. His children, Fred of Crozet, VA; 
Charles, Betsy and Billy of Annapolis, MD; 
and a sister, Karen Hamlett of  Glen Allen, 
VA, survive him. Stuart became a member 
of Fishing Bay Yacht Club in February 
1979. For many years, he berthed his 
Tartan 37 Fantasy at the club. Stuart 
received his BS in Commerce and 
Bachelor of Law degrees at The University 
of Virginia and practiced law in private 
practice in Charlottesville from 1967 until 
1982. He was a retired partner of a law 
firm in Washington, DC. A memorial 
service will be held at 11:00 a.m. on 
Wednesday, May 16, 2007, at his home at 
67 Stove Point Road, Deltaville. Memorial 
contributions may be made to The 
University of Virginia McIntyre School of 
Commerce Back to the Lawn Campaign, 
P.O. Box 400173, Charlottesville, VA, 
22904, or to the Middlesex Volunteer 
Rescue Squad, P.O. Box 98, Deltaville, VA, 
23043. Sympathy cards may be posted 
online at http://www.legacy.com/
dailyprogress/Obituaries.asp or sent to 
his children at 758 Pearson Point, 
Annapolis, MD, 21401

REQUIESCAT IN PACE.
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1st ANNUAL SAIL 
AGAINST SIDS 
June 30, 2007 
Racers, Cruisers, and 
Juniors are invited and 
encouraged to enjoy a day 

of family SAILING AND FUN. The races and 
associated activities are to raise awareness and resources to 
benefit the research and prevention of Sudden Infant Death 
Syndrome (SIDS). SIDS is the leading cause of death in infants 
between the ages of 1 and 12 months.  There is currently no 
known cause or cure. All proceeds will go to the Hayes Hitzeman 
Foundation (www.hayesfoundation.org) whose vision is a future 
in which no one experiences the loss of a baby to SIDS.
 Starts will be offered for the following classes: Optis, 
420’s, Lasers, Mobjacks, Frontrunners, Flying Scots, or other 
class with the Portsmouth Yardstick D-PN.  Team Racing Clinic 
Offered by FBYC Coaches.   Family cruises and moonlight racing 
later in the evening.  

REGISTRATION  On-line at www.fbyc.net.  Event 

Chairman: Matt Braun, mbraun@gvaadvantis.com, c (804) 
640-3184; h (804) 266-4533; w (804) 672-4242; Or make 
checks payable to: Ann Lisa Braun, Esq., 3913 Seminary Ave., 
Richmond, VA 23227.  $10 for single-handed boats; $15 for all 
others.

PROGRAM:   

 0900  late registration and continental breakfast

1000  skippers meeting

1030  on-shore activities begin 

1100  warning signal for One Design racing

1500-1700  refreshments, fundraising, awards

1700-2200  evening activities 

AWARDS: The 1st place skipper  for  the class with the most 
money  raised through entry  fees will  receive the Maxwell  Ray-
mond Braun memorial  trophy. Other  class awards will  be de-
scribed in the sailing instructions.

Drinks and BBQ Buffet Served Continuously 
from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm: 

Assorted Appetizers 
Famous Bar-Best-Q Hot off the Pig Pork Barbeque with 1893 
Sauce 
Hamburgers and Beef Franks on a Bun (Cooked to Order) 
Beans Baked in 1893 Sauce
Coleslaw, Potato Salad
Fresh Veggies, Cheese, Fruit and Dessert 
Classic Garden Salad 
Refreshments include: mixers, soft drinks, Legend beer and 

wine 
Live Music by Patchwork  
COST:
Club Members $20
Non-Club Adults $30
Children 12 and under $10
 
****Reservations required by June 28, 2007****
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Art on Fishing Bay
The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society and Fishing Bay Yacht Club

 invite you to attend a show and sale of area arts and crafts.
Cash bar provided by LLS.

ADMISSION: A DONATION to LLS & AN HORS D'OEUVRE TO SHARE 
All donations benefit the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society

Friday, June 8, 2007 • 5:30 - 9:00 pm
Fishing Bay Yacht Club •  Deltaville, VA

Performance by “The Swinging Strings” & “Strings and Things”
Exhibiting Artists

Kathleen Noffsinger•Tina McCloud•Warren Robinson•Julie Colby•Jim Ziemer

Jerry Spangler•Gayle Wilson•Anne Wilcox•Elise Ritter•Blanche Scharf•Tom Blunt

Wanda Hollberg•Bev Hardin•Jack Banks•Jane Hall•Suzanne Morris•Dixie Hoggan

Jane Wells•Carolyn Davis•Bob Haynes•Rochella Cooper•Laura Heyward•Stella Jones

Bett Mathews Randolph•Carol Mathews Ray•Pam Waldron

For additional information go to www.fbyc.net or call 776-6950

http://www.hayesfoundation.org
http://www.hayesfoundation.org
http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
mailto:mbraun@gvaadvantis.com
mailto:mbraun@gvaadvantis.com
http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
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FBYC  NEWS
FBYC’s BACK IN THE ROSE-

GILL BARN PARTY! 
MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND

Featuring
 

RACE, CRUISE OR DRIVE to enjoy this great 
event.

5:00 pm Cocktails, Beer and Refreshments
6:00 pm Dinner Catered by Southern Elegance
6:00 - 10:00 pm Dance the night away with Ron 
Moody and the Centaurs, or just watch their in-
credible show. 

Visit the band, preview the music and buy their 
cd’s on line at:

www.ronmoodyandthecentaurs.com 

FBYC is going to love this band!

COST:
Club Members $30

Non-Club Adults $35
Teenagers $15

Children 12 and under $5
Social Pass Only (No Dinner) $25

****Reservations required by May 
23rd, 2007****

EASY RESERVATIONS:
Register and pay online at  

http://www.fbyc.net or,
Mail checks and reservations to Janie 

French
620 Henri Rd.

Richmond VA 23223

 SAFETY AND SEAMANSHIP SEMINAR

73 members, community  guests, and 
speakers attended the FBYC Safety  at 
Sea Course, presented in  the FBYC 
clubhouse, on 4/14/07. Our speakers 
were led by moderator  Sheila 
McCurdy  who chairs  the US Sailing 

National Faculty  and is a US Sailing Passage Making Train-
ing instructor. Joining  Sheila  were Dr. Jim Barton, an 
emergency  medicine specialist who served as ship’s  physi-
cian  for the 1985 trans-Atlantic Godspeed voyage, Jim 
Campbell, instructor for the USCG National  Search and 
Rescue School, Pat Healy, former sailing  instructor for the 
US Naval  Academy and marine meteorologist, Ray  Walden 
from  the Deltaville fire department, and Chip Kinsey, an 
ATB commissioning captain and former  tugboat skipper. 
Each gave his perspective on  sea safety  issues  pertinent to 
Bay  and coastal  sailing. The success  of these speakers can 
be gauged by the remarks  of  one very  experienced FBYC 
offshore racing skipper who said “before I came to this 
course I thought my  knowledge of safety  issues was on a  7 
out of  10 level; instead, I was a 1.5!”  With  their donations 
and good will, multiple sponsors helped to subsidize this 
program. These included Fawcett  Boat, Annapolis Yacht 
Sales South, Chesapeake Yacht Sales, Gratitude Yachting 
Center, Norton’s Yacht Sales, Tartan C&C Yachts of Vir-
ginia, and West Marine.

http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.ronmoodyandthecentaurs.com
http://www.ronmoodyandthecentaurs.com
http://www.fbyc.net/
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FBYC  JUNIORS

Hey Juniors (and parents), You Can Still Do It!

 Yes, the early  registration period for Opti-Kids,  Junior  Week and Race Team  has passed 
but  its still not too late to get in on a summer of sailing fun.  The attached registration form is 
provided for members and non-members to sign up their juniors for  any  or  all of our outstand-
ing sailing  programs.  Although there is no late registration fee for  Learn2Sail, daily  coaching or 
coaching by appointment, we still need a head count for our other programs.
  Please remember  that even before Opti Kids or  Junior  Week FBYC will host four week-
end warm-up clinics for juniors that  want to get back in the boat  and find their groove early  so 
they’ll be primed for the up coming racing season or just making the most of time with the 
coaches.  The clinics are held on the same days as the FBYC One-design  Spring Series races 
starting Saturday  April 28th,  Sunday  May  6th,  Saturday, May  19th and Saturday,  June 2nd.  The 
events start at 10:00 am and conclude at 3:00 pm. We’ll have opportunities for Green Fleeters 
to start down the road to racing  as well as practice races for  advanced junior sailors.  You  can 
sign up online and even reserve a boat by contacting Eric Powers at eric.powers@mma1.com.
  It’s not too early  to start thinking about life after Junior  Week (June 18th-22nd).  This 
season we’re doubling up on Learn2Sail coaches so that we’re better able to handle all  levels of 
sailors from beginner through  intermediate.  There will be opportunities for  beginning racers to 
build their  skills in preparation for joining the race team or to simply  enjoy  sailing the afternoon 
away  on beautiful Fishing Bay.  For  the race team, we’ll  all want to get  started planning our cir-
cuits around the Bay and to regional and national events.
 Anyone needing assistance in choosing the right program  for their child is urged to con-
tact Junior Division Commander Eric Powers at 804-706-1427 or eric.powers@mma1.com.

Home on Fishing Bay for rent by the week.  
Just five houses from the Yacht Club, within walking distance.

The house faces the west, so we get all the pretty sunsets.  The pier 

is 330 ft long, has 15 ft of water at the end and light on it. The 

house has three bedrooms and two baths.  It is 2200 sq. ft.  There 

is a dining room, and living room divided from the kitchen by a 

large counter/bar.  I have a full sized washer and dryer, dish 

washer, Dish TV in two rooms.  There are two porches, one on the 

West side with a hot tub and sitting area, the other on the East side 

under roof with sitting area and a grill.  

Call (804) 776-6481 for further information. 

http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
mailto:eric.powers@mma1.com
mailto:eric.powers@mma1.com
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FBYC Junior Program Member & Non-Member Enrollment Form 2007 
One Form For Each Child PLEASE 

Enrollment on Space Available Basis ---Enroll ASAP! 

Final Deadline:  May 30
th

   

 

 OptiKids Dates June 9-10 & 16-17, 2007   Junior Week Dates: June 18-22, 2007 

Race Team Extended:  Tuesdays thru Sundays – June 23 thru August 16, 2007 (Subject to modification based on regatta schedule) 

Learn2Sail:  Wednesdays thru Sundays  -- June 27 thru August 5, 2007 

Clinics:  June 22
nd

, June 30
th

 and July 31
st
; plus lessons by appointment 

 

Other Important Events 

FBYC Junior Regatta and Virginia State Championship - June 23, 2007 

FBYC Junior Regatta, August 1, 2007 

 

Child Info (One Form For Each Child): 

 

Name: _______________________________________ 

 

Age (as of 6/9/07): ____________________ 

  (must be at least 6 years old) 

Mail all information to the following address: 

 

Address:__________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________ 

 

child’s email:  _____________________________ 

 

Child’s T-shirt: (circle one size) 

 Youth size: L 

 Adult sizes:      S       M       L      XL 

 

 Parent/Sponsor Info: 

Parent’s Name:  _____________________________ 

FBYC Member Name  (parent/grandparent if 

applicable):  ________________________________ 

Member Address (if different from child): 

__________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________ 

 

parent email:  ______________________________ 

 

Phone Info: 

Home:   ___________________________________ 

 

Work:   ___________________________________ 

 

During Junior Week:  ________________________ 

 

Emergency contact #:  ________________________ 

 

 

Boat Details:  My child will be using the following boat during the program: 

 

Class ______________________  Sail #: _______________________  Boat Name: ________________________ 

 

Note:  During Junior Week, Juniors in Intermediate Opti and Racing Opti must have their own Optimist.  Club boats 

are provided for OptiKids, Beginning Opti, and Group Sailing.  Club 420s and a few Club Lasers are provided for 

Race Team, but no Optis are provided.  Laser sailors are encouraged to bring their own Lasers. 

Club owned boats are available for use during the Learn to Sail program. 

 

 

Junior Week Class:  (Circle one): 

See attached outline for details on each class!  There is 

some flexibility on age after OptiKids, depending upon 

experience.  Seek guidance from Junior Division staff if 

you are unsure of the right program for your child. 

 

OptiKids (Age 6-8) Beginner Opti (Age 7-10) 

 

Inter. Opti (Age 8-11) Racing Opti (Age 12-up) 

 

Group Sailing (Age 12-up) Race Team (Age 12-up) 

 

                          CIT (Age 16 and up) 

 

I have a boat the Junior Division can borrow during 

Junior Week:  (circle one) Sail or Power 

 

Class/type: ________________________ 

 

We will contact you with details – Thanks for offering! 

 

 

Contact: ________________________ 

 

 

 

This child is a member of the following Sailing Organizations for 2007:   (circle all that apply) 

             

                                           USODA                      CBYRA US Sailing  
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JUNIOR PROGRAM FEES:            (circle one)         

                                                                          Member Price             Non-Member Price 

OPTI KIDS                                                        $200                               $275 

JUNIOR WEEK                                                       $325                               $400 

RACE TEAM EXTENDED*                                                   $650                                $850 

REGATTAS – VA State Championship and Junior Regatta (June 23rd) $25;  

Team Race Regatta (July 1st) $15, and FBYC Junior Regatta (August 1st) $15 

CLINICS - **Afternoon Clinic on June 22nd ($30), Team Race Clinic on June 30th ($60), Race Clinic on July 31st 

($60) 

HOURLY LESSONS – CIT: $15/hour; ***Assistant Coach: $25/hour; ***Head Coach $30/hour 
*   Note: Extended Race Team fees include all clinics and boat transport to regattas.  Junior Week fees separate. 

**  Note: Afternoon Clinic on 22nd with Tommy Coleman, Diego Ravecca and Luis Canuto is included for Junior Week participants attending    

VA State Championship on Saturday June 23rd. 

*** Note: Head and Assistant Coaches available on selected Sundays (to be announced) 

 

On-line Registration is preferred  - www.FBYC.net  

Send Mail-in Registration Form with payment to: Danelle Powers, 8437 Kintail Drive, Chesterfield, VA 23838 

 

Amount Enclosed: ____________________   (include Parent t-shirts in total) Make checks payable to “FBYC” 
 

Questions:   Email eric.powers@mma1.com or danelle.powers@honeywell.com.  

 

 PARENTS – We need you!  Parents are an integral part of junior sailing and are needed to support and coordinate 

various aspects of the program.  This is an excellent opportunity so spend time with your children as they progress 

through their early sailing careers.  This is also an opportunity to get to know the other parents and volunteers 

involved in making our junior program a success.   

Special Note:  As part of registration for either Learn to Sail or Race Team Extended, parents are required to 

volunteer for at least two events this season; preferably more. 

 

  I (Parent Name) __________________________ will help during JUNIOR WEEK in the following areas: 

 

Instructor       Check In       Social       Doctor of the Day     Parent of the Day       T-shirt distribution 

 

Photographer Large Dinghy Launching       Power Boat Operations      Anything, I’ll be there all day 
 

 

As a parent enthusiastically supporting sailing, I (Names) ________________________________________ 

would like to volunteer to help with the following (Circle all that apply): 

 

FBYC Regattas: 

Regatta Registration          Measurement          Daily Check In        Advertising/Sponsors/PR                         

Finance/Fund Raising         Safety Officer           Facility Management    Site Security/Parking            

Safety Boat/Operation       Mark/Pin Boat        Race Committee Boat    Doctor of the Day            

Food Service (B, L or D) Social/Ceremonies      Clean-Up            Scoring                

Trophies/Awards       Photographer       Housing for VIPS and Competitors (Homes)         
Merchandizing (T-shirt sales, etc)        Housing for VIPS and Competitors (Hotels)                 

 

Race Team Extended and Learn to Sail: Chaperone/Beachmaster  Car-Pool       Event Chair 

 

 

 

Parents wishing to order Jr. Week T-shirt for themselves (Please indicate quantity)  -- Price $20.00 

Adult Size:  S _________ M_______ L________ XL_________ XXL__________ 

http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net


trail” and a contingent of 6 to 8 other  Texas boats.  Our 
buddy  Larry  Vitez from Lake Norman  is coming to stay  in 
my  condo.  Our Team  Racing nemesis, Jimmy  Lee, from 
Lake of  the Woods will sail  as  “Master.”  How can  you 
miss sailing with  such a bunch?  Sure, Fisher, Neff, Egan, 
and our own fast guys Travis,  Mike n’ John and “Big 
John” Hubbard will  be there leading the fleet, but the rest 
of us will  have a great time with our  Flying  Scot pals and a 
laugh  a  minute.  Don’t miss it.  Make us proud by a  high 
percentage turnout from the FBYC fleet.

This is the Fith in a series 
marking the road to the Fly-
ing Scot® 

North American Champi-
onship (“FS NAC”), June 
24-27, at FBYC.  

Work continues on preparations for  the FS NAC.  The 
ramp is finished and operating.  Catering contracts are 
being finalized.  Trophies are designed and ordered.  Reg-
istrations  are coming  in  regularly  and approaching  30 
boats, but, curiously, so far, we have only 4 boats regis-
tered from FBYC.  
 Hopefully  that will  improve soon.  Jeff Penfield, 
one of the deans of Flying Scot sailing and skipper of 
Damfino, whom we met at Midwinter’s, is bringing his 
boat to Fishing Bay in  early May, before visiting an elder 
hostel  program in  Baltimore, venturing North to Canada 
and Quebec before returning to FBYC.  Nothing stops 
Jeff and his boat Damfino, named after the notorious 
Buster  Keaton boat (“Damn Fine 1”  or  as  the Coast 
Guard understood, “Damn  If  I Know”), the source of 
great levity in  the silent film  Jeff loved as a  child.  See, 
www.busterkeaton.com/Fdamstory.htm    Doing a Buster 
routine of his own, Jeff fell  out of his boat at Midwinter’s 
this spring, but was rescued by  Dave Osler  who sails  the 
Avocado colored boat Mike Massie and I christened “The 
Refrigerator” after the stylish  refrigerators of our  youth.  
That earned Dave the Sportsmanship Trophy.  Dave will 
join us at the NAC too and is camping at Fishing  Bay.  
Ralph  C. Jones “Red Dog” Jones from  Dallas and its  Cor-
inthian Yacht  Club, will be there with his boat “hit  the 
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April Crew Training 2007

GRAND BANKS YACHTS

Heritage, Eastbay, and Grand Aleu-

tian Series

Now represented in the 

Chesapeake Bay by

JARRETT BAY YACHT SALES

Call George Scott in Norfolk for new 

and used model availability, and 

pricing.

See the new 39 Eastbay and 

47 Heritage.

Now in stock in Norfolk, VA.

Office (757) 393-6666   

Cell (757) 374-2942

GSCOTT@JARRETTBAY.COM

http://www.busterkeaton.com/Fdamstory.htm
http://www.busterkeaton.com/Fdamstory.htm
http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
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FBYC  EVENTS  
DATE DIVISION EVENT

Sat, May 05   Offshore Spring Series 3

Sun, May 06   Junior Warm-up Clinic

Sun, May 06   One-Design Salsa Bowl (Spring Series 2)

Sat, May 12   Offshore Spring Series 4

Fri, May 18 - 5/20 Cruising Cruise to Onancock

Sat, May 19   Junior Junior warm-up clinic

Sat, May 19   One-Design Piankatank Regatta (Spring Series 3)

Sat, May 26   Offshore Long Distance Series 1 - FBYC to Urbanna

Sun, May 27 & 28 Cruising After Rosegill Cruise to YPYC

Sat, Jun 02   One-Design Bay Breeze Regatta (Spring Series 4)

Sat, Jun 02   Junior Junior warm-up clinics 10-3 

Sat, Jun 02 & 03 Cruising Progressive Dinner

Opening Day 
PHRF 1 
1 - Wavelength 
2.  Chilcoot
4 boats raced

PHRF BC 
1.  Juggernaut 
2.  Shenanigan 
3.  Cat's Pajama 
4.  La Maga 
11 boats raced

Non - Spin 
1.  Miss Kate 
2 boats raced

Spring Series 
Series Standing - 2 races scored 
PHRF 1 
1.  Wavelength 
2.  Chilcoot 
4 boats raced

PHRF B/C 
1.  La Maga 
2.  Schiehallion 
3.  Elancer 
4.  Juggernaut 
9 boats raced

Non- Spin 
1.  Temptress 
1 boat raced

Opening Day Racing

http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net


Opening Day party

The opening day party was a great 
success thanks to Jon Moody and 
his committee.  We had a total 150 
attend with great food and great 
song.  

Volunteers on the Web Site 
We are rolling out our  new Volunteer sys-

tem with  the hope that members  can  learn to 
use it for  their benefit.  The goal  of  the system  is 
to match  up event managers  who need volun-
teers with those who are willing and able to 
help – and to record the service.  All Volunteer 
Names and contact data  are only  visible to 
Members. 

Your Preferences - If you  click on the 

link to My  FBYC on  the top right corner  of  the 
website, you can  set and/or update your  volun-
teer preferences.  You  see my  list of preferences 
in  the picture, or if  there is Red Type that says  - 
We have no Volunteer Preferences … then  you 
need to enter preferences.  

Who are the Volunteers? – As shown  in 
the picture for Opening Day  Regatta, at the top 
of each event web page, you will  see the List of 
those Registered, Documents and Photos if  any, 
the names of the Event Managers, and a  link to 
Volunteer List.  

If  you  click on  Volunteer List  it will  take you  to a 
printable web page that looks like a Volunteer Sign-up 
Sheet for the event.  We have now set up all  volunteer jobs 
for  all  the Spring 2007  events.  The page is like an  on-line 
modifiable Excel  Spreadsheet that can  be modified to add or 
delete jobs, and names of the volunteers can be entered on 
the page.  A  picture of a section of the Opening  Day Volun-
teer List is shown.

If you are interested is doing  one of the “Unfilled”  jobs, 
you can  use the Email  Interest link to send an email  to the 
Event Managers to volunteer to do that job.

Volunteer  Solicitation and Recording - When  you  regis-
ter on-line to attend an  event, the confirming email  will  in-

clude a  link inviting you  to visit  the Volunteer List page for 
the event and if you see a job that you  wish to do, then 
please use the Email  Interest link to send in  your interest  in 
that job. by  Strother Scott 
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Just Cruzan 

 Milford Haven 
Milford Haven is the 
body  of water  embraced 
by  Gwynn  Island and the 
main land.  This a  fun 
destination and only  3 
miles away.   It  boasts a 
couple of unique desti-

nations.  You  must  first  get  through the swing 
bridge, however.  This is not  a hard task.  Just call 
the bridge on  channel  13  and request  an  opening.  
On  my  first  boat, I just  got  close and blew  a  horn.  
Once inside, you  will  see  the Coast  Guard station  to 
your starboard.
 Unique #1:  The closest  restaurant  to FBYC 
that  you can  visit  by  boat.   The Sea  Breeze is a  fried 
everything  type of place and is located next  to a  boat 
ramp to your  port after  going through  the bridge.  
IMPORTANT  – Be sure to go past  Green  #5  before 
heading towards the Sea  Breeze.  You  can  anchor  in 
10’ of water near the place and then dinghy in.
 Unique #2:  Birthday  Cake Ice Cream.  Kra-
mer  and I walked up the road from  Callis Wharf and 
found ourselves at a  country  store.   They  have just 
about  everything  you  might  forget  to bring  on  a 
weekend.   Plus,  they  serve hand packed ice cream.  
We tried the Birthday  Cake and decided it was the 
best ever.
 Unique #3.   Deserted Island.   Sandy  Point  is 
a  deserted island on the northern  side of The Hole in 
the Wall.   Check your  chart  for  a  place to anchor.  
You  can’t get  real  close but  the dinghy  ride is short.  
There is one place that has a  7’ spot  you can  drop 
your  anchor  in  else, you will be in  9’.  This is a  fun 
place to spend the day  ashore with  a  picnic and then 
return for a bon fire later on.
 Unique #4.   Closest  Neighboring Yacht  Club.  
Mathews Yacht  Club is up Stutts Creek.  We have re-
ciprocal rights with  them  and they  usually  have a 
couple empty  slips. They  have a  pool.  A  one option 
dinner  is served on  Saturday  nights.   No bar but they 
have a  bar  tender.   How  does that work?  You  bring 
your  own  bottle, give it to the bartender,  and he 
serves it to you.  You pay for mixers.
 Remember,  there is a  board posted in  
Fanny’s House that is intended for  letting people 
know  your  weekend float plan.  Check it  if you  have 
no plans or write your’s in if you do

John Koedel, III jgkoedel@yahoo.com

Welcome Cruisers Dinner 

On Saturday  3/31/07, 
following  Spring  clean-
up day, museum  presi-
dent Raynelle Smith and 
Kaptain  Krunch, on  be-
half of the Deltaville 
Maritime Museum, pre-
sented FBYC and our 
past Commodores a 

decorative oar  honoring  their  participation and sup-
port  of the museum's Jamestown  400  Shallop pro-
ject. Following  this presentation,  40 gregarious and 
eager  cruisers enjoyed a  discussion  of the Cruising 
Division's 2007  schedule (see FBYC EVENTS  BOOK) 
and a  hearty  meal courtesy  of social chairs Lyons 
Burke and Myra Bennett and all the participants who 
contributed potluck dishes

 

After Rosegill Cruise to YPYC
 FBYC  cruisers will  join  Yankee Point Yacht 
Club  cruisers on  Sunday,  May  27th  at  Yankee Point 
Yacht  Club on  Myers Creek just off the Corrotoman 
River.  Slips will be limited so plan  to anchor  out  and 
dinghy  ashore.  Bring the beverage of your  choice (ice 
will be provided) and an  hors d’oeuvre to share for 
cocktail hour  at  6:00  PM.  We will  provide dinner 
with  N.C. BBQ and dessert (just  the way  grand-
mother  made it)  at  7:15  PM. Our  hosts will  be  Char-
les and Carol Lytton  who are FBYC members and 
Charles is also Commodore of Yankee Point  Yacht 
Club.  
 Please make your  reservation  by  5/23/07  and 
indicate how  many  guests you  will  have. Children are 
welcome.  RSVP to Charlie and Stella Jones at 
(336)273-9158 or  stellajone@aol.com  or  register  on 
the FBYC website.s

ONANCOCK CRUISE COMING UP 

 This is  one of the Jamestown 400 events.  Please 
read the description and details on page 80 of  the 2007 Sail-
ing Events booklet.  This  should be a great cruise.  Saturday 
dinner is arranged for  the first floor  of Stella’s.  The menu is 
not yet set but  think in the area  of $23.00 plus tax and tip if 
we have a three main course buffet.  Ordering from  the 
menu  ranges from  $12 to $22.  We will  wait to see what at-
tendees  prefer.  Three docks are reserved so let us know.   It 
will  be first come. There is a  good anchoring area but a  dingy 
will be needed.  Fay & John Koedel (804) 776-6168.

http://www.fbyc.net
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Participation status, May 
'07.

 Elsewhere in  the May  Log you  will find 
an  article by  Strother  Scott  describing a  new 
Volunteer  system  that  helps Event  Managers lo-
cate members who have signed up  for tasks in 
12   categories, an  invaluable tool for  those need-
ing  help for  any  program. In  time, this system 
will provide us with  much  faster access to re-
cords showing  who has already  put  in  their  duty 
days for  any  year.  Plus it  will almost  certainly  be 
more accurate than the labor  intensive system 
spreadsheet I used last year.
 However,  to more evenly  distribute  the 
workload across our  entire membership, we 
need all  members to register  their  job prefer-
ences.  As of April 19  we had 75  members whose 
family  names begin with  either  A or  B who had 
not yet registered.  Just  guess at  the total num-
ber! Under no circumstances should any  mem-
ber assume that  by  not registering  they  will not 
be asked to serve; indeed I plan  to use the list  of 
undeclared members as my  starting  point  for 
help with  parking at  the Flying  Scot North 
American Championships at the end of June.
 For  the record I have a  list  of 52  mem-
bers who helped with  Grounds clean-up on 
March  31, and 42  members who put  in  a  full or 
half day  at the Race Committee Training ses-
sions at Retreat  Hospital  on March  17,  aimed at 
improving  the effectiveness of our Race Commit-
tees. Look at all the events listed on  the web site 
and you'll see  ample opportunities to help Race 
and Social  Committee Chairs with  an  event al-
most any  weekend between  now  and the end of 
October.  Please don't  wait  to be asked; with  our 
goal of having  60%  of our  members contribute 
their two days of duty in 2007 we need all of you.
 Finally  in the March  Log  there was an  
article titled "Lowering  the barriers to sailing'. 
We have increased our  crew  pool by  almost  20 
as a  result of our 2007  Crew  Training  Program. 
Any  Skipper needing  crew  for  any  event  should 
call  any  of the candidates listed on  the Crew 
Finder  feature on  the club web site.  And if skip-
pers know  they  need crew   they  have an  oppor-
tunity  to publicize their need when  they  register 
for  an event. Their  need will  be publicized on  the 
home page of the club web site under "Sailors 
seeking  rides" by  choosing  the "see who needs 
crew" feature. Try it, you'll like it. 

David Hazlehurst
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PROGRESSIVE DINNER CRUISE
Sat., June 2nd and Sun., June 3rd

Jane and Vic DeNunzio

Sarah Carneal

On Saturday  you  will  have a  leisurely  cruise up the Pi-
ankatank to an  anchorage near   37o32.385’N Latitude 
and 76o 24.02W Longitude (in  cove in  front  of the 
DeNunzio home).   Go up the Piankatank  to Horse 
Point and at  day  marker  R-“14”  turn to a  course of 
305o M for about  500 yards and then  turn  to a  course 
of 325  to 330o M for  about 700  yards (follow  docks 
until  you  come to 2nd from  last  dock  with  Grady 
White on  lift and “American  Pie”  in  slip.  Anchor  any-
where near  the dock,  as the depth  is 16- 20 feet  with 
excellent holding sand/mud bottom.  Come early  and 
enjoy  a  dip in the pool.   There is room  for  a  boat  or 
two at the DeNunzio dock.  

Cocktails will  be at  Sarah  Carneal’s home (directly 
across from  DeNunzio’s).  Dinner  with  wine and other 
drinks will be served at  1900 at  DeNunzio’s.  A  Kar-
aoke contest and dancing will follow dinner.

On  Sunday  morning you  will  sail  10 nm  to Mathews 
Yacht Club for breakfast at 1000.  

Cost  for  this weekend of great  food, spirits, and fun 
with  our  fellow  club  members is $40  per person  in-
cluding  breakfast,  and $30 per  person  for  cocktails 
and dinner only ($10.00 for Breakfast only).

DEADLINE TO SIGN UP IS .MAY 26th.  Sign up via 
the website or email to vdenunzio@verizon.net or 
Vic’s cell phone:  804-512-0110

The FBYC Cap Club - Bill Harris Commodore 1970 

We are doing the "cap thing" in honor of  our  daughter, 
Holly Anderson, who first sailed at Fishing  Bay when she 
was four; probably in 1962, in  our Penguin, along with 
Nonnie, her two year old brother, Clay, and yours truly on 
the helm. She had major surgery  for cancer last month and 
begins chemotherapy on Thursday. We hope and pray  that 
CAPT Clay  Harris, USN, will  return  safely  from Baghdad in 
about two months, after his third combat tour  in the Iraqi 
Theater. 
 Now, the Harris  family, parents  and four children, 
will each  have a  FBYC cap to wear on special  occasions. In 
this part of  the world, we honor women, particularly, who 
have cancer, go through  chemo and lose their  hair. So these 
FBYC caps will  have special  meaning for us. Thank 
you.

http://www.fbyc.net
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Against better judgment a windmill and some Fire-
balls braved the weather and provided the spectators 
hours of suspenseful lessons in heavy weather sur-
vival.  Ultimately most boats and crews returned 
battered but not severely broken under the gaze of 
several dozen spectators seeking shelter in Davis Is-
land’s recently renovated club house.  One unfortu-
nate windmill sailor was de-masted and nearly 
washed into the rip rap of the club’s causeway before 
a heroic rescue could be mounted by the race com-
mittee chase boat to save boat and crew.  

The remaining two days of racing offered a mix of 
overcast windy conditions and finishing with sunny 
and picture perfect sailing conditions to end the 10th 
annual Front Runner Mid Winters.  This highlighted 
with spicy night life of Ybor city and the Tahitian Inn  
happy hour by the pool, the trip was deemed a great 
success by the time everyone returned home by 
Monday night 

2007 Front Runner Mid Winters Davis Is-
land Yacht Club, Tampa, FL

Seeking a break from February’s icy grip the 
hardy Front Runner fleet spent much of the month 
readying trailers and arranging accommodations for 
the 10th annual trek to sunny Florida. Davis Island 
Yacht Club scheduled. three (3) days of racing 
(March 2, 3 & 4) for Fireballs, Front Runners, Inter-
national 110s, Interlakes and Windmills and two (2) 
days of racing (March 3 & 4) for Flying Scots and 
Classic Moths

Front Runners entered 7 boats (4 from 
FBYC) who were greeted with warm hospitality but 
unusually severe cold front that produced sustained 
winds in excess of 20 knots thus forcing abandon-
ment of 1st days scheduled races for most fleets.   
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For Rent in Topping
     52 Locklies Creek Road

Spacious, private, and immaculate four bedrooms with  two 
and a half  ceramic tile baths, 2600 square foot brick ranch 
situated on about 1 ½ acres for rent. 
  Features include a  huge, fully equipped eat-in kitchen, 
formal living room with  fireplace, spacious entrance foyer, 
formal dining room and family  room.  Separate utility  room 
with washer and dryer.  There is an attached garage and a 
walk-up attic for storage.
   Centrally located across  from  Hummel  Field, this home is 
8 minutes from Christchurch, 10 minutes to Saluda, 11 
minutes to Deltaville, 6 minutes to White Stone. 

Flexible lease term  available.  Available immediately for 
$1185 per month.

Call 804-337-5496.

Davis Island Yacht Club  

2007 Fireball & Friends Regatta 

Front Runner Class Series Summary 

Pl Sail #  Skipper           Boat Name       1      2      3      4      5      6         Tot   

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

1  102     Lee Farinholt - Blue         3      1      1      1      1      (4)          7     

2  121     Matt Braun-      NoGoTippy  2      3      2      2     (5)      1          10    

3  112     Mike Karn-       Never never Land 1      2      3      3      2      (5)       11    

4  116     Jill Borton           Kirin     (8\DNC)8\DNC  8\DNC  8\DNC   3       2         29    

5  204  Robert Smith-       VitaminSea (8\DNF)8\DNC  8\DNC  8\DNC   4       3          31    

6  103     Chris Schmidt MoGo    (8\DNC)8\DNC  8\DNC  8\DNC  8\DNC    8\DNC        40T   

7  110     Jim Holley                         (8\DNF)  8\DNF 8\DNC  8\DNC    8\DNC   8\DNC          40T   

Cool! New keels for J105s at FBYC

http://www.fbyc.net
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dezvous event  that  is already  attracting regional  and 
national attention.
 We are asking members to consider  a  mini-
mum  tax-deductible donation  of $50 to the 
Leukemia-Lymphoma  Society  using  the form  below.  
In  return,  each  contributor  will  receive a  suitable-
for-framing 8  ½ x  11  print  of the original  painting  by 
FMA  of Deltaville.  To minimize handling  expenses, 
we will  distribute prints at  the Regatta’s Art on  Fish-
ing  Bay  on  June 9,  The Regatta’s Auction  on July  6, 
and the Shallop Rendezvous on  August 25.   If you 
are unable to be present at  any  of these events, 
please so note and we will  find a  way  to get  the print 
to you.

More on the Artist
 Judith  has been  an artist  most  of her life.   
Early  training  at  the School of the Museum  of Fine 
Arts in  Boston  prepared her  for  a  career  in  Silver-
smithing  and Jewelry.   Drawing  and painting were 
on  “the back burner”  so to speak until such  time she 
and her  husband arrived in  Deltaville.   They  had 
been  living aboard their  Nauticat  Motor  Sailor, 
cruising  the East  coast  of the US.  When  they  discov-
ered an  old house on  Jackson Creek,  they  decided to 
settle down.   They  built a  dock for the boat and be-
gan  work  on the restoration,  which  would include a 
studio.  The artist  is attracted by  the faces and places 
of Deltaville.  Her  first love is portraiture, but  sec-
ondly  she likes to paint  old houses and water scenes. 
She is affiliated with  a  group or  artists who meet 
once a  month  to paint “en  plein air”  in  and around 
town.   This is the fourth  year  she has donated a 
painting  to the Southern  Chesapeake Leukemia  Cup 
in Deltaville.

Help Us Hang this Painting in the 
FBYC Clubhouse, by Jere Dennison

 Judith  Woodbury, noted Deltaville artist,  has 
donated a  watercolor,  shown  here,  to The Leukemia 
& Lymphoma Society  for  the Auction  scheduled this 
summer  in  conjunction  with  The Leukemia Cup Re-
gatta.  The Auction is one of the Regatta’s most suc-
cessful  events,  raising  thousands of dollars for  pa-
tients battling blood cancers.
 The subject  of Judith’s painting  this year  
commemorates the John Smith  Shallop Rendezvous 
to be held at  FBYC on August 25-26.  The painting 
depicts Captain  John  Smith and crew  exploring 
Fishing  Bay  in  1608 with  an  ethereal image of the 
FBYC  clubhouse looming  on  the bank above,  thereby 
spanning the four-century  connection  between the 
early settlers and FBYC.
 Because the 
theme is so closely 
identified with  our 
club,  The Leukemia  & 
Lymphoma  Society 
strongly  felt  that  it 
would more appropri-
ate for  FBYC  to retain 
the painting for  dis-
play  in  the clubhouse 
through  a fund-raising 
effort  among  its mem-
bers than  to place it  in 
the auction  for  public 
purchase.  And this 
handsome framed 
painting  that meas-
ures 28”  x  33”  would 
make a  great addition 
to our  clubhouse to 
memorialize the im-
portant  Shallop Ren-
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Contribution Form
Yes, I will support The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society and help hang the Shallop 
Rendezvous watercolor in the FBYC clubhouse by sending my minimum tax-
deductible contribution of $ 50.00 or $__________ payable to The Leukemia & 
Lymphoma Society to:  Sue Willis at 27 W. Queens Way, Suite 301, Hampton, Vir-
ginia  23669

Name______________________________________
Address____________________________________
Telephone Number___________________________
I will ____or will not______be able to pick up my complimentary print at the 
events listed above.

For further information, please contact Sue Willis at 800.866.4483 or 
sue.willis@LLS.org.  

http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
mailto:sue.willis@LLS.org
mailto:sue.willis@LLS.org


The Junior Regatta Challenge
 High  school sailing  teams descend on  Christ-
church  School on  Saturday, May  12  to compete for 
honors on the racecourse and raise funds for  the 
Leukemia & Lymphoma  Society.   Schools from  all 
across Virginia will  be participating  again  this year 
in  this exciting  event.  The top three fundraising 
schools will  also receive special awards,  and Bank of 
America  is the event  sponsor  again this year.  For 
further  information,  contact  Sue Willis at  The Leu-
kemia  & Lymphoma Society, (800) 866-4483  or 
sue.willis@lls.org.

Art on Fishing Bay
 Art  on  Fishing  Bay, one of Middlesex  
County’s premier  art  shows,  again  joins forces with 
The Leukemia  & Lymphoma  Society  and FBYC  to 

help patients battling 
blood cancers.   Last 
year,  all attendance 
records were smashed 
during  this block-
buster  event.  So 
mark  your  calendar 
for  Friday, June 8, 
5:30 – 9:00  PM, at 
FBYC  and arrive early 
to have your  pick  of 
arts and crafts pro-
duced by  26  local and 
regional exhibiting 
artists, several of 
whom  are club mem-
bers.
 While  hunting  

for  that  perfect  art  object  to complement  your home 
and cottage decor  or  refreshing  yourself at  the cash 
bar, enjoy  soothing  background music  provided by 
the talented “Swinging  Strings”  trio, and the “Strings 
& Things”  quartet.  Admission  is a  donation  benefit-
ing  The Leukemia  & Lymphoma Society  and a hors 
d’oeuvre to share with  your fellow  art  patrons.   For 
more information,  go to www.fbyc.net  or  contact 
Bob Kates at 804.776.6950 or email fma@oonl.com.
 In  other  Leukemia Cup news, Carolyn Nor-
ton  Schmalenberger and Judy  Buis, FBYC members 
and repeating  co-chairs of the event, are very 
pleased to announce that  SunTrust  Banks will  again 
take center  stage as Presenting  Sponsor of the Re-
gatta.   Everyone is invited to explore the Leukemia 
& Lymphoma  Society’s Virginia Regatta website at 
www.leukemiacup.org/va  for  information  on  how 
they  can participate in  all  of the  2007  Leukemia Cup 
activities.  by, Jere Dennison

Leukemia Cup Season Opens in 
May
 The 9th  season of Southern  Chesapeake Leu-
kemia  Cup activities begins in May. Events include 
the Kayak Tour  and Junior  Regatta  Challenge, both 
on  May  12, and Art  on Fishing Bay  on  June 8.  These 
important events herald the Auction, Regatta, and 
Gala  to be held over  the weekend of July  6  – 8  at 
FBYC  and Stingray  Point Marina.   And how  success-
ful have been  these events in raising  funds for  pa-
tients battling blood cancers?  Over  the first  eight 
years,  more than  $1,000,000  has raised,  making 
this Leukemia  Cup one of the most  successful  in  the 
nation!  

The Kayak Tour
 The fun starts with  the Kayak Tour  to be held 
again  this year  at the 
Deltaville Maritime 
Museum  and Holly 
Point Nature Park 
from  9AM to Noon on 
Saturday,  May  12.  
The launch  site at 
beautiful Holly  Park 
provides the perfect 
protected venue on 
Jackson  Creek for  this 
event  while allowing 
convenient  access to 
the big  waters of 
Chesapeake Bay  if 
conditions allow.  
This tour  has become 
increasingly  popular  over  the past years, and co-
sponsor,  Bay  Trails Outfitters, will provide kayaks 
for  newcomers and those without  kayaks if you  reg-
ister  early.   Otherwise, bring your  own kayak and 
gear.  
 Equally  a  fundraising  event, kayakers are en-
couraged to raise funds to help  fund research  and 
find a  cure for  leukemia,  lymphoma,  and myeloma.  
Prizes are given  to the top three fundraisers and the 
leading  fundraiser will take home a  special  award.  
Refreshments will  also be available and an informal 
reception will follow  the tour.  For  an  online registra-
tion  form, go to www.leukemiacup.org/va  or  at  the 
D e l t a v i l l e M a r i t i m e M u s e u m  s i t e a t 
http://museumpark.deltavilleva.com.  Further  in-
formation  can  be obtained from  Jan  or  Shawn 
Towne at Bay  Trails Outfitters, 804.725.0626  and 
email  kayak@baytrails.com.   Or  contact Sue Willis at 
The Leukemia  & Lymphoma  Society,  (800) 866-
4483 or sue.willis@lls.org.
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Eng., Sept./Oct. in  the Chesapeake, 
Apr./May in the Bahamas.  

See www.lionswhelp.com for de-
tails. FBYC members get a 25%  dis-
count. Contact Jeff Thomas (804-288-
2858).

For Rent: Waterfront townhouse 
condo w/3 BR in  Jackson Creek Har-
bor, fully  equipped, sleeps 8, $1050 per 
week plus $75 cleaning fee, May  to 
September.  Contact: 804 788 8594 or 
nclinard@hunton.com 

For Sale (2 boats):  18ft. Hobie 
Cat. Trailer  included. $2,650.00. For 
Sale:  Byte Sailboat.   Great shape! 
$1,750.00.  Call  Arthur  Wilton 776-7211 
cell 804-815-9233.

For Sale:  J24.  Completely race 
ready. Full  keel job including  hard ep-
oxy bottom, template keel  and rudder 
job and top deck restored in 2002, dy-
form wire shrouds with  calibrated turn-
buckles with  quick adjust wrench, Max 
J headstay, thru bar spreader, mini-
mum length  mast, Carl’s  custom tiller, 
8:1 outhaul  system, 8:1 cascade vang, 
new running rigging, stereo, new bat-
tery, sail  comp with  remote countdown 
timer, new genoa, all  other  sail  in  aver-
age condition. Asking $12,999 Contact 
Jason  Angus at jangus@catalyst121.com 
or 804-363-2102. 

For Sale: "Queen Mary," 36 ft. 
Alden  Trawler, traditional  all  wood 
cabin,teak decks,  berths and baths  fore 
and aft, wonderful, comfortable, hand-
some yacht for cruising  down the river 
in  style. See at Urbanna Harbor, slip 34, 
call  804-758-3287.

For Sale: Opti  - Garage kept and 
very  good condition.  Located in Norfolk 
and will  provide pictures upon request. 
$900.00. Contact Andy Weaver at  757-
855-9001 or cawjr@cox.net.  

For Sale:   Mobjack 334 with blue 
hull  and white interior is in fair  condi-
tion, rigged, and ready to go.  Trailer  is 
in  fair condition.   Sails   original  with 
boat.  Extrasare included.  $1,000. Con-
tact Chris  Tompkins. Home: (804) 288-
1717. 

For Sale: Good condition  dual axle 
J-24 trailer for $1500. Travels well and 
includes spare tire. Call  Skip Hope 252-
377-7012 or 252-482-1133 (night) or 
whope@easternrad.com. 

For Sale: 3.5 HP 2 stroke Nissan 
outboard for $500. Recently  serviced, 
low hours, good condition. Contact Skip 
Hope 252-377-7012 or 252-482-1133 
(night) or whope@easternrad.com.

For Sale: Sailing Dinghy for sale:  
8’ fiberglass dinghy, “Atlantic”  style.  

Has 2 water  tight compartments.  Can 
be swamped but not sink.  Rows beau-
tifully  with its  two long wooden oars.  
Has stainless plate on transom for  out-
board.  Fun to sail.  Has a  2 part mast, 
boom, mahogany  rudder  & center-
board, wood tiller, halyard, sheet line, 
and approximately 36 Sqft sail.  Has 
long towing painter.  Boat currently 
named Jigger.  Asking $750.  John Ko-
edel  III (804) 288-1565 or 
jgkoedel@yahoo.com  .  Pictures avail-
able electronically.

For Sale:  $10k worth  of J24 sails 
for only $5k, plus receive a free boat! 

Sails and boat are in  great condi-
tion. Contact Keith  at 804-514-4397 or 
keith@deltavilleboatyard.com

For Sale: 1981 Beneteau First 33
“Sur Le Vent”  Racer/Cruiser.   13 

HP Yanmar diesel. New Navman In-
struments. Propane stove. New batter-
ies and overhauled electrical  system.  
New portlights.   Interior renovated 
over last 5 years. New prop, prop shaft, 
and strut. New Awlgrip on hull.  Set of 
6 sails plus spinnaker  and pole.  Many 
extras.   Call Paul  804-683-9647  or 
email pbecker@comcast.net
FYING SCOTS WANTED !!  Poten-
tial new FBYC members and experi-
enced racers want to buy used Flying 
Scots to race at our club.  If your boat 
is not in use please consider selling.  
Call Mike Miller - FS fleet captain at 
804-230-4985 and I will make sure 
interested buyers know your boat is for 
sale. 

Babysitting/Child CareExperi-
enced Christchurch School  Student will 
sit and care for your  children in  your 
home. She is CPR  certified and has ex-
cellent FBYC references.  Available 
weekends and all  summer.  Transporta-
tion help provided by   parents. Carmen 
has attended Jr.Week for 3 years and is 
very  familiar  with the Club and boats!!! 
Contact Carmen  at cell  # 804.761.7059 
or 804.337.5496. Deltaville home resi-
dence is 804.776.6191

 Rent: Hilton Head-Sea  Pines 
Oceanfront:  Newly  re-build from 
ground up in  Turtle Lane on Sea  Pines 
Gold Coast.  Nifty  beach  decks, pool and  
features. Available year round.  Contact 
Nancy  Brubaker for photos and details               
msnwb@yahoo.com (804) 776-7182.

For Rent:  Chesapeake Watch 
Townhouse.  Two/three BR, 2 Bath, 
Kitchen. Decks off  Kitchen  and MBR.  
Three  miles  from club. $1000/WEEK, 
N o p e t s .  T o m M i n i s t r i . 
tministri@cox.net.

Fore Sale: 27’ Mariah  G&S ’88 
“Insatiable” Custom MORC/PHRF 
racer. Drysailed only. Good condition & 
race ready. Nexus Speedo, GPS, Wind, 
Depth. Yanmar 8HP Diesel Overhauled 
2004. Extensive sails. Stereo/CD. Triad 
trailer  new 2002. Exceptional  race re-
cord including Chesapeake Bay, Key 
West, Block Island, SORC. $22,500. 
Contact Mike 804-387-4673 e-mail 
morc@earthlink.net

For Charter: Lion's Whelp, Clas-
sic 83' Elridge McInnis  motor yacht.  
Staterooms for  6 people. Captain, mate, 
and chef  provided. July/Aug. in New 
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To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact:

Jim Morrison
6006 Sedgefield Rd
Midlothian, VA 23112
Office (804) 739-4059

email: morrija6@comcast.net
Tradewinds is for the exclusive use of 
members. Ads are run for 3 months and 
can be renewed by request.  

No Commercial Ads are allowed on 
the TradeWinds page.  

The deadline for The Log is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th will be pub-
lished the following month.  

Burgees For Sale

Prices include shipping & handling.  
Make checks payable to FBYC.  

FBYC
P.O. Box 29186
Richmond, VA 23242

SIZE COST

XSmall 8”x 12” $ 15

Small 10” x 15” $ 18

Medium 12” x 18” $ 20

Large 16” x 24” $ 26

X-Large 24” x 36” $ 62
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$ 168, 448.00
Including upgraded winches,  aircon, 
electric windlass, commissioning and 
delivery.  In stock, Deltaville.

Ready to sail this summer

   

(804) 776 7575
jonathan@annapolisyachtsales.com
274 Bucks View Lane, Deltaville.

 

2007 Beneteau  373. 
Hull #186

$171,858.00
Including sail package, electronics 
package, commissioning and 
delivery.
In stock, Annapolis.

Winner Key West Race Week 2007 

2007 Beneteau First 10R. 
Hull # 11

Chesapeake Yacht Sales

2007 Catalina 309

$93,269
(base price)

 Call and talk to our Brokers 

(804) 776-9898    www.cysboat.com

Come see us at the

Hampton Inwater Boat

May 4th - 6th 2007

Our Goal is to help you achieve yours.

Whether it’s 
Carbon or 
Cotton we 
build the 

Fastest sails 
on the planet!

Ullman Sails VA
804-776-6151

We are proud to be the sailmakers for the 

Deltaville Maritime Museum’s Explorer Project.  

http://www.fbyc.net
http://www.fbyc.net
mailto:jonathan@annapolisyachtsales.com
mailto:jonathan@annapolisyachtsales.com


  

Hang your hat, swim  suit and beach towel out to dry 
at this special spot on Montgomery  Cove off the 
Rappahannock River. Enjoy  breeze and spectacular 
sunsets from  your  screened porch.  Fully  furnished 
river cottage has 3  bedrooms, bath, living room/
kitchen.  Wood stove, jet ski and boatlift convey. 
Bonus room, 2-car garage.  Pier 2’ MLW.   Great 
area for  summer fun! Close to marinas, restaurant 
and village of Deltaville.

Offered at $379,500

Frank Hardy, Inc., Realtors,
Virginia's premier real estate firm 
specializing in country, estate and 

waterfront properties

Charlottesville           Deltaville           Chesapeake Bay            Middleburg            Rappahannock 

FRANK HARDY, INC., REALTORS 
WATERFRONT AND ESTATE BROKERS 

Elizabeth Johnson, Managing Broker

Vintage River Cottage in Deltaville

TELEPHONE: 804-240-5909     FAX: 804-776-6065
www.WaterfrontandEstate.com

Tartan C&C Yachts of Virginia

And North Carolina 

Our boats are equipped standard 

with:

• Carbon Fiber Masts
• Epoxy Hulls

• Vacuum Infused Decks

• 15-year Hull Warranty

Stop in and visit
Will Vest and Skip Madden

Tartan C&C Yachts of 
Virginia/NC

16134 General Puller Hwy. Deltaville, 
VA 23043

804-776-0570    

www.tartanccvirginia.com 

She can be rigged and ready for the Spring Season

Give us a call and we can discuss Options and 

Trades

FBYC  SHOWCASE
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